

LW/307286/c-049149/FOI

Mr J Sundeep

Charity Commission PO Box 211 Bootle L20 7YX

request-858501-4d541215@whatdotheyknow.com

Your ref:

By email

Our ref:

Date: 16 June 2022

Dear Mr Sundeep

## Your Freedom of Information request response

Thank you for your request for information received by the Charity Commission 2 May 2022. Please accept my sincere apologies for the length of time it has taken to respond. You asked:

"Would you kindly send me a copy of the Trust Deed for ST MARY'S COLLEGE, BITTERNE PARK, SOUTHAMPTON, charity number 307286"

We have treated your request as a Freedom of Information Act request.

I confirm the Commission holds this information. Please find a copy of the Trust Deed attached to this email. Please note personal data has been redacted in accordance with s40(2) FOIA. This exemption means that the Commission must not disclose personal data in response to a FOIA request if disclosing the information would be contrary to data protection legislation.

The s.40(2) exemption applies to personal data of individuals. In accordance with data protection legislation, we have considered whether it would be lawful, fair and transparent to disclose the relevant personal data (this is a legal requirement at Article 5(1) of the UK GDPR).

We have concluded that disclosure of the requested information would be unfair because the relevant individuals would have no expectation that their personal data as contained in the requested information would be disclosed to the world. We therefore consider that processing would breach the fairness requirement in Article 5 (1) of the UK GDPR.

As we consider that disclosure would be unfair, it is not proportionate for the Commission to consider further the other requirements in Article 5.

For the reason set out above, we are therefore not able to provide you with all of the requested information on this occasion.

Please do not reply to this email. Please email <a href="FOIRequests@charitycommission.gov.uk">FOIRequests@charitycommission.gov.uk</a> to submit another FOI or <a href="RIGA@charitycommission.gov.uk">RIGA@charitycommission.gov.uk</a> if you wish to request a review of your FOI response.

Yours sincerely

Mrs L Whitehurst

Data Protection and Information Rights team

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request or the decision which has been reached, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests must be submitted within two months of the date of this response and should be addressed to the Charity Commission at PO Box 211, Bootle, L20 7YX (email: RIGA@charitycommission.gov.uk).

If you are not satisfied with the internal review, you are able to appeal to the Information Commissioner. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted our review procedure. The ICO can be contacted at the Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF (email: Home | ICO).